CITY OF CONCORD

New Hampshire's Main Street™

City Manager’s Office

Thomas J. Aspell, Jr.

City Manager
REPORT TO MAYOR AND THE CITY COUNCIL
DATE: March 27, 2025
FROM: Thomas J. Aspell, Jr., City Manager

SUBJECT: Citizen Comments

Recommendation:

Recommend City Council accept this report.

Background:

Attached for your information are citizen comments received during the past month.
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Attachments

City Hall » 41 Green Street » Concord, NH 03301 + (603) 225-8570
citymanager@concordnh.gov



Stevens, Suzanne

From: Chesley, Chip

Sent: Monday, March 10, 2025 12:02 PM

To: Stevens, Suzanne

Cc: Hoadley, Jeff

Subject: FW: Water crew compliment/Council Agenda
Attachments: DOC.pdf

For consideration under positive comments,
Thanks,
Chip

From: Pushee, Brian <BPushee@ConcordNH.gov>

Sent: Monday, March 10, 2025 10:39 AM

To: Demers, Kevin <KDemers@ConcordNH.gov>; Chesley, Chip <CChesley@ConcordNH.gov>
Cc: Moore, Marc <MMoore@ConcordNH.gov>

Subject: Water crew compliment

Morning all,
We received this compliment for the water crew from residents on Ridge Rd. Thought I'd pass it along.

Brian Pushee
Sewer Systems Supervisor

Concord General Services

Highway & Utilities Division

311 North State Street, Concord, NH 03301
{603) 228-2737

{603) 224-6729 (Fax)
Bpushee@concordnh.gov
www.concordnh.gov/generalservices
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Stevens, Suzanne

I __ ]
From: Chisholm, John
Sent: Friday, March 7, 2025 10:23 AM
To: Stevens, Suzanne
Subject: FW: EMS call 6 March

Sue,
Could you please include this in the positive comments section of the next appropriate City Council report?
Thank you,

John A. Chisholm
Fire Chief

Concord Fire Department

24 Horseshoe Pond Lane, Concord NH 03301
(603) 225-8650

(603) 225-5833 (Fax)
jchisholm@concordnh.gov
www.concordnh.gov/fire
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From: leffrey LeDuc <Jeffrey.LeDuc@gc.nh.gov>

Date: March 6, 2025 at 4:59:12 PM EST

To: "Harpell, Donald" <DHarpell@concordnh.gov>

Cc: Jennifer Rocheleau <jennifer.rocheleau@gc.nh.gov>, Christopher Vetter
<christopher.vetter@gc.nh.gov>

Subject: EMS call 6 March

{CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe]

Captain,

We wish to convey our appreciation to Concord Fire for their quick and professional emergency medical
response. Your Department responded to the State House for a possible cardiac event today.



The transfer of patient care to your staff was seamless. Each Concord Fire responder was pleasant and
professional.

We are fortunate to have such a highly skilled level of emergency responders only minutes away.

Nurse Jenn wanted me to pass along her appreciation as well.

Jeff

Jeffrey LeDuc

Protective Services Officer
General Court of New Hampshire
107 N. Main Street

Concord, NH 03301
603-271-3321




